
 

 
The Hamlet of Grise Fiord 
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Phone:  (867) 980-9959   Fax:  (867) 980-9052 
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January 13, 2016 
 
 
MR. Jonathan Savoy, Manager of Implementation 
Nunavut Planning Commission 
P.O. Box 2101 Cambridge Bay, NU, X0B 0C0 
 

 
Re: Draft Nunavut Land Use Plan 
 
 
Dear Mr. Savoy: 
 
The Hamlet of Grise Fiord has not completed the written submission to date.  We 
have been working on this section, and the more we read, the more we realize 
that more material is required.   
 
We are aware that this will be a vital piece of legislation that will have serious 
implications for the communities.  Therefore we are asking for more time to get 
the narrative done.  
 
Sincerely 
Marjorie Dobson 
Senior Administrative Officer 


